
 
 

 
 

October 3, 2024 

From the Office of Dr. Joyce Lock, Acting Medical Officer of Health, Southwestern Public Health 

     

Updated COVID-19 Testing Eligibility 

Based on evidence from the Chief Medical Officer of Health to advance a Test-to-Treat approach, the Ministry of 
Health has updated its COVID-19 testing eligibility.  
 
Effective immediately, publicly funded COVID-19 testing should only be available to:  
 

• Ontarians eligible for COVID-19 treatment  

• People in high-risk and some congregate living settings and other specific populations to support 
outbreak prevention and management.  

 
Public Health is no longer a source for rapid antigen tests for the community. Individuals who are eligible for 
COVID-19 treatment are advised to be assessed by a primary care provider or pharmacist to determine if they 
should seek testing.  
 
Please review the October 1 memo below from the Chief Medical Officer of Health for full details.  

 

Dr. Joyce Lock 
Acting Medical Officer of Health  
Southwestern Public Health  
1-800-922-0096 
moh@swpublichealth.ca 
www.swpublichealth.ca 
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